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The Rooster
Number  185         The Roos Parish Newsletter       September 2010   
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Ann Coupe

Above, Mary Winter & 
Wynne Bramley

Left, Cheryl & David 
Jones

More pictures on page  2
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Above, Val Hoe & the Dearing 
family

Right, Paul Beavers from 
Burton Pidsea

Below, Angela Maltas
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Team No Fixed Agenda from Agenda Security Services held a fantastic Lelley’s 
Wellies family fun-day on Sunday 29th August, as part of the second task of this year’s 
‘Who wants to be an entrepreneur’, competition run by the Yorkshire and Humber 
Youth Enterprise organisation. A great day was had by all with a fantastic turn-out from 
Lelley and the surrounding area. The welly-wanging competition was a star attraction 
with some very competitive throws, the winning distance being a staggering 31.5 
metres, thrown by Paul from Lelley village.  The tombola also proved an overwhelming 
success raising £140 on its own. Over £600 was raised on the day with all proceeds 
going to the Youth Enterprise charity. A board meeting took place on Wednesday 8th 
September when the team found out if they had been successful in progressing through 
to the third and final round of the competition. To find out if the team made it check out 
the website at www. no-fixed-agenda.moonfruit.com. Thanks to everyone that attended 
and helped with donations.

Mathew Sanderson
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GRAND SUMMER DRAW 

held at the Black Horse on Friday 10th September 20 10

We would like to thank everyone who 
helped with the draw, all the ticket sellers, 
everyone who generously bought tickets, 
all the people who kindly donated prizes 
and, of course, the Black Horse and Steph 
for allowing us to hold the draw there.

Special thanks go to John Baker for all his 
hard work.

The total amount raised towards the 
restoration of the organ was £1661.00 but 
we still need more.

Margaret Grant.

Zoe, Edward & Margaret Grant John Baker & Ginny
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(Mini ninjas) Harrison & James

We would like to thank everyone who 
supported the cake stall and raffle on the 
21st August. We sold every cake and bun 
and made £206.52 on the day. Altogether 
we made £475 for breast cancer and the 
Roos Children’s Playground fund. Caroline 
Folkard won the raffle. 

N Matthews

����
On behalf of the Children’s Playground Association our grateful thanks go to the Mini 
Ninjas for their donation of £238.50. It is very much appreciated and will help to  
maintain the playground during 2011. Well done, Harrison and James.
Ann Coupe 
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Wholesale Butchers, Open to the Public

Thursday, Friday & Saturday
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Prime Beef, Pork, Lamb, Bacon,

Gammon, Sausage, Burgers & BBQ Packs.
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Marrow Moussaka
Serves 4

Method

1. Melt 15g/½oz of butter in a saucepan, add the onion, fry for a few minutes without 
browning.

2. Add the minced beef, fry, stirring until brown.
3. Stir in 25g/1oz of flour, then the stock, tomato purée, seasoning and oregano. 

Simmer gently for fifteen minutes.
4. Skin the marrow, remove the seeds, and cut the flesh into cubes. Boil in salted water 

for about ten minutes or until just tender. Drain well.
5. Layer up the meat mixture, tomato slices, and morrow in 1.4 litre/2½ pint ovenproof 

dish, finishing with a marrow layer.
6.  Put the remaining butter and flour into a saucepan with the milk. Heat, stirring 

continuously, until the mixture boils and thickens.
7. Add 100g/4oz of the cheese, and salt, pepper and nutmeg to taste. Pour over the 

marrow, sprinkle remaining cheese over the top.
8. Bake gas mark 6, 200°C/400°F, Fan 180°C for 30-40 minutes, or until bubbling and 

golden brown.
9. Garnish with watercress and tomato.

Ingredients
25g/1oz butter
1 onion (chopped)
450g/1lb minced beef
40g/ 1½oz flour
150ml/ ¼pint beef stock
1 teaspoon tomato purée
Salt and pepper

Pinch of oregano
1 medium sized marrow
225g/8oz tomatoes (skinned and sliced)
300ml/ ½pint milk
175g/6oz Cheddar cheese (grated)
Grated nutmeg
Watercress for garnish



6

Our President, Mrs Heather Boynton welcomed members and visitors to the September 
meeting and, following the Minutes of the last meeting, read out the Newsletter which 
contained interesting and informative topics.   Details were given of the Autumn Walk 
– this year to be held at Hutton Cranswick on 2nd October- and also the Apple Fest which 
will be at Beverley on 3rd October.

Mrs Boynton referred to the forthcoming Annual General Meeting in November and 
appealed to members to consider offering to be committee members.   Roos W.I. is in 
its 90th year and it is important to continue the strong membership and links with the 
area, especially as some local WIs have closed in recent years. Committee meetings are 
held monthly and new members would be most welcome.

Mrs Dot Walker spoke about the Bingo evenings which had been running for over four 
years and the money raised and given to local organisations was £3500.   The bingo 
sessions were informal, social evenings and the prizes were usually meat/chocolates etc.   
However, in order to continue these evenings volunteer helpers were needed and anyone 
willing to help would be welcome.  The next Bingo is 12th October.

Mrs Boynton then introduced Mrs Karen Richardson of Flinton.  Karen has 25 years’ 
experience as a beautician and spoke about skin care and the importance of protection 
from outside elements – sun, wind, etc.   With the help of Mrs Sandra Crombie -  a 
willing model - Karen demonstrated the use of a mini-micro machine which was used 
for muscle toning on the face and also showed the use of various skin products and other 
appliances. Mrs Dot Walker gave the vote of thanks.

The Competition for a beauty tip was won by (1) Mrs Sandra Kettle (2) Mrs Ann 
Robinson and 3) Mrs Carol Charlesworth.   The Flower of the Month was a Gladioli  
won by (1) Mrs Barbara Travis (2) Mrs Jennifer Grant with Cosmos and (3) Mrs Joy 
Moate with Japanese Anenome.

New members are invited to join and will be very welcome.

Sheila Tyson
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����� Everything you need at 
competitive prices

   R Willie & Son
ALL MAKES SERVICED & REPAIRED

DISCOUNT TYRES & EXHAUSTS
CAR & MOTORCYCLE MOTs

DIAGNOSTIC WORK

Burton Pidsea Garage 
Tel: 01964 670715

���������	
��
On Saturday 14th August the Village Hall Group had what was probably its most 
successful Summer Fayre ever. The weather was good and the event was well 
supported by the village residents, those on holiday at Sand-Le-Mere, Roos 
residents and some people who turned up to support us who were on holiday in 
Withernsea. All the stalls did well and a pleasing £420 was made, which will go 
towards the maintenance and running of the village hall. The hall is an old World War 
II army hut and there are some major works we need to carry out, if possible before 
winter descends on us.
Our regular Wednesday get-together for afternoon tea on 25th August took the form 
of a midday barbeque, kindly provided by Chris and Stephen Midgeley in the garden 
of their 'Kings Arms' home in the village. The weather  was excellent and a good time 
was had by all.
The Group have always enjoyed their outings to fish and chip restaurants in the 
area. On 6th September we decided to try something a little different. Acting on 
recommendation we decided to visit an Indian restaurant on the Holderness Road 
in Hull. Most of us had not visited such a restaurant before so it was a new 
experience. The food was excellent and we had the opportunity to try the various 
dishes on offer. This made a welcome change to the tradition of favouring fish and 
chips on our outings. 
It is worthy of report that the build-up of sand on the beach at Sand-Le-Mere is still 
protecting the cliffs. At the moment the highest tides and roughest seas are barely 
touching the cliff base. Let's hope that the winter gales don't substantially change 
this situation.

Dave Craggs          
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From: the Rev Pam Burdon.

The Vicarage, Main Road, Thorngumbald, HULL HU12 9NA
Tel: 01964 601464        email: pam@tonyburdon.karoo.co.uk

Dear Rooster readers,

At All Saints’, Roos, we have been thinking that we don’t have as many families 
bringing their children or babies for baptism as happened in the past. For those who 
do come, this is a very special event indeed. It marks the beginning of a lifetime of 
faith or perhaps a milestone on that journey. Whether the one being baptised is a 
small baby or a child of school age or an older person, the blessing of God is a 
wonderful gift in that person’s life. We would like to stay in touch as time goes by 
and will try to mark the baptism anniversary with a card from our church family. We 
would always be delighted to see you back in church. Perhaps you would like to 
come again around the anniversary and bring your child’s candle to be lit again! Do 
be in touch with me if you would like to talk about this.

With good wishes.
Pam Burdon

�5�5�/��/�D04/��01��./�+/1/�04/�5�5�/��/�D04/��01��./�+/1/�04/�5�5�/��/�D04/��01��./�+/1/�04/�5�5�/��/�D04/��01��./�+/1/�04/  

�/��/)+/��4(C/12(��/��/)+/��4(C/12(��/��/)+/��4(C/12(��/��/)+/��4(C/12(�

19th Garton 10.00 Morning Prayer
  Roos 11.00 Holy Communion
  Hilston 15.00 Holy Communion

26th Tunstall 09.00 Holy Communion
  Roos 11.00 Holy Communion
  Garton 18.30 Evening Prayer
   (Michaelmas Service)

34�3+/��4(C/12(�34�3+/��4(C/12(�34�3+/��4(C/12(�34�3+/��4(C/12(�

3rd Garton 10.00 Holy Communion
  Roos 11.00 Morning Prayer

 United Anglican/Methodist Service
10th Tunstall 09.00 Holy Communion
  Roos 11.00 Holy Communion
  Garton 18.30 Evening Prayer
15th Garton 18.30 Harvest Festival

  Roos 19.30 Harvest Festival
17th Roos 11.00 Holy Communion
  Hilston 15.00 Harvest Festival
22nd Tunstall 18.30 Harvest Festival
24th Roos 11.00 Morning Prayer
  Garton 18.30 Evening Prayer
31st Tunstall 11.00 Holy Communion

 United Benefice Service
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19th (No Service)
26th 10.30-11.30  Lords Supper Rev Katie Jackson

34�3+/��4(C/12(�34�3+/��4(C/12(�34�3+/��4(C/12(�34�3+/��4(C/12(�
3rd 11.00  United Service at Roos Parish Church
10th 10.30-11.30   M Cox
17th (No Service)
24th 10.30-11.30  Worship Group
31st (No Service)

A friendly welcome is assured for all members of the village and visitors. 

���� �����	 �
�� �� �
 ��
INDEPENDENT FUNERAL DIRECTORS
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DAY OR NIGHT          A TRADITION OF TRUST

�	�������������	�������������	�������������	������������
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Regular Garden Maintenance Service
Path, Patio and Driveway Cleaning

Garden Rubbish Removal        Plant Pruning            Lawn Mowing 
Garden Clearance                     Hedge Trimming        Odd Jobs

 Call us on 07968196655 ������������
����
��8��

�&�
www.allseasonsgardenservices.co.uk
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September is the first of the autumn months. Therefore gardeners should check stakes 
and ties are secure. Wall shrubs and climbers are particularly at risk from gales 
especially if there is rain as well creating additional weight on the branches and leaves. 
If frost is forecast be prepared to move plants indoors or to the greenhouse.

A final trim of hedges will improve the appearance of the garden. Mid-September 
onwards is a good time to plant evergreen hedges as the soil is still warm and there is 
less risk of them drying out.

Remove summer bedding from baskets, tubs and borders, and replace with bulbs and 
winter subjects such as primulas and pansies, ericas and ornamental kale. Small 
evergreen shrubs can be planted to give height to the display.

Blenkin Mr & Mrs S 
Buttle Mr & Mrs P 
Cook Mrs D & Mrs L J
Matthews Mr & Mrs I 

105 Households have now donated a 
total of £694.00 up to and including 
the 31st of August 2010.

Advertising Revenue
Lelley’s Wellies 
 
Total advertising revenue to date 
£551.50.
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�C/(�/�13�/�C/(�/�13�/�C/(�/�13�/�C/(�/�13�/ :-Anyone still intending to contribute
Please leave all donations in the box at Roos Store in an envelope marked “Rooster” and 
not at Ken Cross’s house.
Please enclose a slip giving your name and address, phone number and amount. 
(Strictly Confidential)
Please note that any cheque must be made payable to:- The Rooster Association 
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Six Councillors were present together with ERYC’s K aren 
Good and Ward Councillors Stead and Parsons also th ree 

res  representatives.
Apologies from A Dodson & D Craggs
����("�"������"����#��������
 ��&��"������	�

#&����("�"������"����#��������
 ��&��"������	�

#&����("�"������"����#��������
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#&����("�"������"����#��������
 ��&��"������	�

#&
Proposed allotments in the parish
Mr Grantham had indicated that he did not wish to release land in his ownership on 
Kiln House Lane, Tunstall, near to its junction with Seaside Lane. The Clerk  
together with the Chairman had identified land which may be suitable for which 
ownership had not been established and advised the Council to consider an 
approach to the Land Registry to confirm ownership details for which there would 
be a fee. The Council gave approval.   

Car parking on Main Street near the school
A reply was received from the Headteacher of the school which stated that she had 
met with an engineer from ERYC to discuss congestion caused by vehicles parking  
outside the school but had misplaced her notes of the meeting and would respond 
further when she had located them. 

Eastfield Estate
The Clerk produced a policy document he had obtained from ERYC which gave 
details of allocation of council housing throughout the East Riding and it was agreed 
to circulate the document amongst members.

Litter bins
The Chairman reported that the two new receptacles were now in place and that 
there would be an installation charge from ERYC of £91.30. 

Parish path no. 5 
Cllr Dodson confirmed that he had attended to the above path alongside the post 
office and the Clerk confirmed that ERYC had now approved grant funding for 
maintenance of the parish paths for the current financial year in the sum of £931.20. 

Speeding vehicles in Main Street
Concern was still expressed that vehicles were ignoring the 30mph speed limit 
highlighted by the recently installed signage and the Chairman confirmed that he 
would contact Terry Weaver of ERYC to explore further options to address the 
issue. 

Flooding and related matters
It was agreed that Cllrs Cracknell and Ward review the camera survey footage of 
the piped section of the beck through Mr Beal’s land in Dove Lane to determine 
whether there were any defects in the system and report back their findings to the 
next meeting
The Clerk produced copies of proposed ERYC schemes to the north of Roos to help 
alleviate future flooding. Details were circulated amongst members.
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It was reported that ERYC’s contractors had now erected the new gates in Lamb Lane at 
the entrance to the piped section of the beck and it was agreed that the Chairman and Cllr 
Ward each hold a key for access to the area should the need arise.
Cllr Ward confirmed that he together with Mr Wray would attempt to remove the tree 
trunk alongside the beck in the near future.

Correspondence 
The late Cllr K Grant
The Clerk read a letter from Mrs Grant thanking the Council for expressing its sincere 
condolence in the sad loss of her husband and the Chairman paid tribute for all the 
unstinting work that Cllr Grant had undertaken on behalf of the Council and the 
community over many years.

Tunstall coastal defence scheme
The Clerk reported receipt of an invitation from the Environment Agency for members 
to attend a briefing on 16th August at 6.00pm in Roos Memorial Institute and the 
Chairman asked that as many members as possible attend the session.

Holderness streetscene pilot scheme
The Chairman referred to the above scheme, details of which had been circulated with 
the agenda papers. He hoped the proposed action would further improve the general 
appearance of the parish.

Council vacancy
The Clerk confirmed that appropriate notices had been placed in the notice boards 
announcing the casual vacancy and that ERYC had advised that an election had not been 
called and that the Council may now fill the vacancy by co-option.

Planning
Applications
Erection of detached dwelling at land north of The Willows, South End, Roos
It was agreed to recommend refusal of the above application on Conservation Area status 
and access grounds, impact on neighbouring properties and possible future flooding 
issues with the site’s location near to Roos Beck.

Erection of single-storey extension at rear at The Old School Cottage, Pilmar Lane 
It was agreed that no objections be made to the above proposal.

Decisions
Conversion of outbuildings to additional living space at The Laurels, Main Street, Roos
It was reported that ERYC had approved the above application.

Erection of entrance gates steel boundary fence alterations to existing vehicular access 
at Hilston Cottage, Tower Road, Hilston
It was reported that ERYC had approved the above application.

Appeal decision 
Owstwick Grange Cottage, Fitling Road, Owstwick
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Notification was received from ERYC that the Planning Inspectorate had allowed the 
appeal into ERYC’s refusal to discharge a planning obligation.

Application withdrawal
Variation of condition 2 at Church Farm Riding School Tower Road Hilston
It was reported that the above application had been withdrawn.

Treasurer’s report
The Treasurer sought and received approval for payment of the following accounts:-
Parish Clerk (B Lee) – salary for three months - £775.00
Memorial Institute – use of hall - £30.00
Audit Commission – annual audit fee - £158.63
Avondale Landscapes – maintenance works on parish paths - £297.00 

Any other business
ERYC Taskforce visit
Members were reminded that the “walkabout” to highlight areas requiring attention by 
ERYC was taking place on the 17th August meeting up initially at the Memorial Institute 
at 10.30am with the actual works due to commence on 20th September.

Roos playing field
It was reported that two children had sustained injuries in the toddlers’ play area and it 
was further reported that the incident would be discussed at the next Playing Field 
Association meeting.

Fly tipping at Tunstall Cliff top
It was reported that rubbish had been dumped at the above location and it was agreed to 
make ERYC aware of the situation.

Parish paths issue
It was agreed to enquire of Burton Pidsea Parish Council if that authority had agreed to 
support the application for the reinstatement of a parish path leading towards and linking 
up with Burton Pidsea footpath no. 8.

Wind Farm development - land west of Ivy House Rectory Road Roos
The Chairman reported that the developers of the above project which had recently been 
granted planning permission on appeal had expressed an interest in attending the next 
meeting to discuss their proposals for the site in more detail and it was agreed to accede 
to the request.

Public session
A member of the public enquired of the present situation with regard to proposed 
affordable housing in Roos and was advised that the Humber & Wolds Community 
Association had not pursued the matter further following the 2007 flooding of the village.
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We would like to thank both old and new customers for their 

custom over the past two years. Without your continued support it 
would be impossible for us to continue trading at Roos.
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Two free seats available for persons who are unable to go to a supermarket for 
their weekly shopping.       Interested call 670657
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Local and Airport runs     8-seater minibus

Call For Quotation  Tel: 01964 670657  
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Tuesday 12th October 2010   7.00pm for 7.30pm start
in the Memorial Institute, Roos

 All Welcome.      Proceeds to good causes in the village. 
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Will be held on Friday 15th October 2010 at 7.30pm followed by Pie & 
Pea Supper at the Black Horse Pub. 

Tickets available @ £4.50. Please book or buy ticket by 
Tuesday 12th October to assist with catering facilities. 

Tickets available from any PCC member. 
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Place the numbers 1 - 9 
in each empty cell in 
such a way that each 
row, each column and 
each 3 x 3 box contains 
all of the numbers 1 - 9. 
(This means that no 
single digit can appear 
twice in any one row, 
column or 3 x 3 box)
Solution next month.

Solution to the
August
Puzzle

1 8
7 9

6 1

9 5

9 3 4

3 4 7 5

7 8 1 6

5 3 8 4

4 3 6 9

8 6 2 7 5 4 1 3 9

1 5 3 6 8 9 4 7 2

7 9 4 1 2 3 5 8 6

3 2 1 5 4 8 9 6 7

5 7 6 9 3 1 8 2 4

4 8 9 2 7 6 3 5 1

6 3 8 4 9 2 7 1 5

2 4 7 3 1 5 6 9 8

9 1 5 8 6 7 2 4 3
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